An Emergency Meeting of Town Council was held on the above date at approximately 4:00 p.m., all requirements of the Freedom of Information Act having been satisfied.

Present were: Patrick M. O'Neil, Mayor

Chauncey Clark, Mayor Pro-Tem Sarah Church, Councilmember Greg Hammond, Councilmember Tim Reese, Councilmember

Bachman Smith, IV, Councilmember

Kaye Smith, Councilmember

Mayor O'Neil called the meeting to order at 4:10 p.m. and stated the press and public had been notified in accordance with State Law. There were approximately twenty (20) members of the public or media present. This meeting was conducted via virtual meeting as a result of COVID-19 Pandemic.

Motion was made by Councilmember Bachman Smith, IV, Seconded by Councilmember Tim Reese, to go into Executive Session at 4:16 p.m. to receive Legal Advice regarding Emergency Ordinance and Restrictions due to COVID-19.

Motion passed unanimously.

Motion was made by Councilmember Tim Reese, Seconded by Councilmember Kaye Smith, to come out of Executive Session at 4:59 p.m.

Motion passed unanimously.

Mayor O'Neil stated no votes or actions were taken during Executive Session.

Review of procedures for enforcing state and Town regulations for businesses providing takeout and on-premise dining: Doug Godley, The Obstinate Daughter, Riddick Lynch, Poe's Tavern, Nate Evans and Dave Lorenz, Mex1, and Chris Hughes, Home Team BBQ spoke to Town Council and Staff explaining their current procedures regarding takeout and on-premise dining. All restaurants are in contact with Joe Henderson regarding patio seating guidelines and restrictions.

Motion was made by Councilmember Sarah Church, Seconded by Mayor Pro-Tem Clark to adjourn the meeting at 5:51 p.m.

Motion passed unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,

Courtney Sottile

Courtney Sottile